THE MINUTES OF THE QUATT MALVERN PARISH MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 20TH APRIL 2017 AT QUATT VILLAGE HALL  AT 7.00PM

Present: Cllr Lawrence Chitty, Chairman of Quatt Malvern Parish Council
             W.S.Griffiths,  Clerk to Quatt Malvern Parish Council
              
              Quatt Malvern Parish Council
               Cllrs Roger Brown, Caroline Hulland, and Danny Purchase
              Shropshire Council                        
              Cllr Tina Woodward,
             West Mercia Police 
              Mr John Campion, Police and Crime Commissioner
              Cian Jones and Mandy Leek (local PCSOs)
             Local Organizations
             Marcus Halliwell, - National Trust
             Stephanie Hinton - Quatt Bell Ringers
             Mark Cooley  - Quatt Village Hall Committee
             Mrs June Purchase – Quatt Parochial Church Council
           Local Residents
           Isabel Faithful, Bill Faithful, Ian Laughlin, Jane Deighton

1.WELCOME
 Lawrence Chitty welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies had been received from Cllr Jenny Yates,(QMPC) Rev. Neil Dunlop.
Steve Jones (QPCC)and  Siobahn Hunter, (resident)

3.MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 24TH MARCH 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on 24th March 2016 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


4.CHAIRMAN’S ANNUAL REPORT
Cllr Lawrence Chitty mentioned the work which the Parish Council had carried out over the last year, including funding the highly successful Open Village Event and arranging for works to repair and restore the bus shelter in Quatt Village.
The Parish Council had also arranged the event and memorial stone to commemorate the 100th anniversary of the death of Thomas Wilkinson, a local man who had been killed in action during the First World War and awarded the Victoria Cross posthumously. 
5. GUEST SPEAKER – MR JOHN CAMPION
The Chairman welcomed Mr John Campion who was the West Mercia Police and Crime Commissioner.
Mr Campion outlined his duties and how they differed from those of the Chief Constable. The P and CC was in charge of Finance and appointed the Chief Constable and held he/she to account. The commissioner also produced the statutory annual report. Mr Campion spoke of the increasing challenges facing the Police Service and how the Force tried to meet these within the limited resources available. To maximize the time officers spent actually in the community they were increasingly being issued with lap top computers and smart phones and other technology to assist them and to avoid the need for them to report to the Police Stations. He said that the success rate in answering calls to the 101 service within the specified time of 30 seconds had increased from 50% to 80% although he appreciated that there was a need for further improvement as the target was 95%. He acknowledged that there was a need for better communication with callers and in particular in providing callers with feed back on the outcome of their calls and reasons why officers might have been unable to respond to them as quickly as the caller would expect.
A number of local residents expressed their concern at speeding vehicles on the A442 road through Quatt. Mr Campion said that he lived in Kidderminster and knew the road well. He had himself taken part in a speeding enforcement exercise on that road and statistically, there was a high level of compliance.
Mr Campion said that speeding enforcement on main roads needed specialist officers with the appropriate cars and other equipment and the Force were working towards making these available. It was important to establish a partnership between the Police and the Highways Authority as traffic speed could often be reduced by road markings and signs etc.

Residents also referred to the problems of speeding motorcycles and those and other vehicles using country lanes and BOATS in a dangerous and inconsiderate manner. Mr Campion said that the Police were involved in education initiatives, visiting bikers cafes and engaging with the riders and also young motorists and this had been very effective.
The Chairman thanked Mr Campion for his talk and for answering residents questions.

6.SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr Tina Woodward was unable to give a report as she felt that it might breach the “Purdah” rules imposed on councillors in the run up to the elections in May.

7.POLICE REPORT
The Police attended the meeting but felt that all the issues of concern had been dealt with under the discussion with the Police and Crime Commissioner.
8 LOCAL ORGANISATIONS
a) National Trust
Marcus Halliwell reported that the season at Dudmaston had made a good start with 1600 visitors attending the Hall on one day alone. Last year had seen record attendances and it was hoped that this would be repeated.
The Trust were hoping to put in improved car parking and vehicular access at Comer Woods and to upgrade the footpaths to improve the amenity for visitors. New planting was being undertaken at the Dingle and it was likely that sheep or other livestock would be used to keep the area clear of undergrowth.

b) Parochial Church Council
Mrs June Purchase said that the Open Village Event had been very successful and that the Church was being well used for marriages, baptisms etc. The new vicar, reverend Neil Dunlop, had settled in to the Parish very successfully.
At a recent event, the Guidon of the Royal Dragoons regiment had been presented to the Church by Mr Mark Hamilton Russell.
 Mrs Anne Lee was going to continue as secretary and treasurer and Mrs Purchase thanked the Parish Council for their continued support of the Church.
c) Village Hall
Mark Cooley reported that the Village Hall was continuing to host a wide variety of events, including those to raise money for charitable causes. The Hall had strong ties with Arts Alive and it was hoped to hold a Heritage Event in the near future.
There was an increasing number of regular users of the Hall, such as dance groups.


d) Quatt Bell Ringers
[bookmark: _GoBack]Stephanie Hinton said that some of the regular bell ringers had been unable to do as much as previously due to health reasons but the remaining ringers were working with teams from Bridgnorth, Alveley and other locations. Proper training of ringers was provided and the group as fully insured.

REFRESHMENTS
Refreshments during the evening were kindly provided by Mrs June Purchase.
The meeting concluded at 8.15 pm






4

